
[image: image1.png]



United Nations Human Rights Council

17th Session of the UPR Working Group

Geneva, 24 October 2013


---

German questions and recommendations to

Malaysia 

Mister President,
Germany appreciates the action on recommendations addressed to Malaysia during the first round of the UPR, including legislative changes in the field of domestic violence. Germany remains concerned on some issues and would like to offer the following recommendations: 

1.
Bring legislation on the death penalty in line with international minimum standards, in particular by abolishing mandatory death penalty and the death penalty for drug-related offences, and take steps to announcing a moratorium with a view to eventual abolition.
2.
Ensure that detention conditions and provisions for access to legal and in particular judicial remedies comply with international standards and, in this context, strengthen the training of police and other law enforcement officials and set up effective mechanisms to ensure an independent investigation of alleged misconduct.

3.
Take legislative and practical steps to guarantee that gay, lesbian, bisexual, transgender and intersexual persons can enjoy all human rights without discrimination.
4. Duly investigate all cases of abuse of migrant domestic workers,
bring perpetrators to justice and allow migrant workers full access to legal remedies.

Thank you Mister President.
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